## Ministry of Culture

400 University Avenue Toronto ON M7A 2R9

Culture Programs Unit
Programs & Services Branch

4<sup>th</sup> Floor

Tel: 416-314-7132 Fax: 416-314-7175

Email: Jim.Sherratt@ontario.ca

## Ministère de la Culture

400, avenue University Toronto ON M7A 2R9

Unité des programmes culturels Direction des programmes et des services

Direction des programmes et des service 4e étage

Tél: 416-314-7132 Téléc: 416-314-7175



August 31, 2009

Dr. Lawrence Jackson Northeastern Archaeological Associates P.O. Box 493 Port Hope, Ontario L1A 3Z4 Facsimile; 905/342-3250

RE: Review and Acceptance into the Provincial Register of Reports: Archaeological Assessment Report Entitled, "Stage 1 & 2 Archaeological Assessment of the Southwest Part of the Richardson Ridge Property, Part Lot 6 Concession 1, Geographic Township of March, City of Kanata," Report Dated May 12, 2009, Report Received June 15, 2009. CIF/Licence No. P025-158-2009. MCL File No. 06SB147.

Dear Dr. Jackson:

This office has reviewed the above-mentioned report, which has been submitted to this Ministry as a condition of licensing in accordance with Part VI of the Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, c 0.18. This review is to ensure that the licensed professional consultant archaeologist has met the terms and conditions of their archaeological licence, that archaeological sites have been identified and documented according to the 1993 technical guidelines set by the Ministry and that the archaeological fieldwork and report recommendations ensure the conservation, protection and preservation of the cultural heritage of Ontario.

As the result of our review, this Ministry accepts the above titled report into the Provincial register of archaeological reports. No archaeological sites were documented. It is recommended that there are no further concerns for alterations to archaeological sites for the area that has undergone archaeological assessment. This Ministry concurs with this recommendation.

Given the above, this Ministry is satisfied that concerns for archaeological sites have been met for the area of this development project that has been assessed as depicted by Figure 4 of the above titled report.

Should you require any further information regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Jim Sherratt

Archaeology Review Officer

Eastern Region

cc. Archaeological Licensing Office The Regional Group of Companies